
Minutes of an Amherstburg Municipal Council Meeting held

on Monday, September 8, 2008 at 7: 00pm in the Council

Chambers

PRESENT: Mayor Wayne Hurst

Deputy Mayor Robert Bailey
Councillor Rick Fryer
Councillor Paul Renaud

Councillor John Sutton

Councillor Rosa White

ALSO PRESENT: Pamela Malott, Chief Administrative Otlicer

Carol Bendo, Manager of Human Resources

Paul Beneteau, Treasurer

LOlY Bratt, Planning Coordinator

Stephen Brown, Chief Building Official

David Calpenter, Manager of Information Technology
Ron Dzombak, Manager of Recreational Services

Dwayne Grondin, Drainage Superintendant
Ivano Fregonese, Supervisor of Budget Selvices

Cindy Hazael- Gietz, Deputy-Clerk

Richard MUlTay, Fire Chief

ABSENT WITH NOTICE: Councillor Robert ( Bob) Pillon - Medical

Lou Zarlenga, Manager of Public Services

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hurst called the meeting to order at 7: 00 pm.

Mayor Hurst thanked all those volunteers who worked on the Wine Festival and stated

that it has become a great event due to the dedication and support of the community. A

special thanks to the Youth of the Conuuunity and the House of Shalom for their effOlts.

PRAYER

Deputy Clerk said the prayer.

DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST

Councillor Sutton declared a conflict with COlTespondence Item # 2
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Rellort #1 was brou!!ht fonval'd aftel' Dele!!ation # 1

A report by Steve Brown, Chief Building Official regarding ERCA concerns about the

Greenway Trail.

Moved by Councillor Sutton

Seconded by Councillor White

That the Delegation by Paula Charlebois be received;

And fmther that the report from Steve Brown, dated September 3, 2008 regarding ERCA

concerns about the Greenway Trail be received.

Motion Cal'lied

Dele!!ation # 2

Ms. Darlene Stanley addressed Council regarding keeping her kennel licence.

Ms. Stanley indicated she has resided at the propelty for 7 years and is the owner of a

team of six Siberian Huskies. Ms. Stanley offered her apologies for events resulting in

her kennel licence being revoked. Ms. Stanley listed all of the improvements that have

been made to the property in order to reduce the risk of the dogs becoming at large. The

privacy fence has also restricted the sight of the dogs which has resulted in less noise to

the neighborhood. Ms. Stanley petitioned Council to allow her to keep her kennel

licence.

The Chief Building Official indicated that there have been no additional complaints since

the fencing has been installed and that the kennel is revoked effective Sept 9th, 2008. The

Chief Building Official indicated that the fence would require continuous maintenance to

ensure that the animals did not burrow under the fence.

Moved by Councillor White

Seconded by Councillor Fryer

That Council wave the rules of order to allow individuals from the audience to speak to

the matter.

Motion Cal'lied

Suzanne Grove of 145 Grant Ave addressed council. Ms. Grove indicated that she had

witnessed two of Ms. Stanley' s dogs kill a neighborhood cat. Ms. Grove indicated that

she had knowledge of another incident where Ms. Stanley' s dogs killed another cat in the

neighborhood although she did not witness that attack. Ms. Grove indicated that she

believed the dogs to be vicious and that the attack she did witness was horrible.

2008 0908 Council Meeting
Page 3 of 20





Amherstburg Municipal Council

Minutes-Monday, September 8, 2008

PRESENTATIONS

Pl'esentation # 1 - 2009 Amhel' stbul'l! Dool's Ollen

Mr. Bert Cozens, Chairman of the Doors Open Amherstburg Committee and Ms. Anne

Rota, Special Events and Tourism Coordinator made a presentation to Council regarding
the 2009 Amherstburg Doors Open Event. (See Report #2)

The Special Event and Tourism Coordinator gave a brief histOlY of the Doors Open
Events held in Amherstburg from 2003 - 2006 and indicated that this was a National

Event. Ms. Rota advised Council that Mr. & Mrs. Cozens will be taking leadership of the

Doors Open Initiative in our community. Ms. Rota stated the positive atlect Doors Open
will have in the community, specifically as an economic driver. Ms. Rota also indicated

that the event would be advertised in a glossy magazine and a direct link to the national

website would be created which would showcase Amherstburg and provide us with a

National Forum.

Mr. Cozens indicated that 6 residential sites have confirmed their participation for the

2009 event along with several institutional sites. Mr. Cozens stated that the goal of the

committee is to present 20 - 30 sites in total for the 2009 tour. Mr. Cozens asked that

Council approve this initiative and authorize the funds being made available in order to

meet the November deadline for advertising. Mr. Cozens stated that community
sponsorships would be sought.

RellOl't #2 was bl'Ou!! ht fOl'wal'd aftel' Pl'esentation # 2

A report by Carol Bendo regarding the 2009 Amherstburg Doors Open Event was

presented.

Moved by Deputy Mayor Bailey
Seconded by Councillor Fryer

That the presentation by Bert Cozens and Anne Rota be received;

That the report by Carol Bendo, dated August 21, 2008 regarding the 2009 Amherstburg
Doors Open Event be received;

And further that Council approve the 2009 Doors Open request for $ 1800 in order to

meet the timing deadlines of publications.

Motion Canied
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RellOl't #5

A post report by Carol Bendo regarding the 2008 Navy Yard Caravan.

Moved by Councillor Sutton

Seconded by Councillor Renaud

That the post report by Carol Bendo, dated August 28, 2008 regarding the 2008 Navy
Yard Caravan be received;

And fUlther that Council approve moving the Caravan Music Festival to a private non-

profit organization event which would include the Town of Amherstburg as a supporting
partner instead of the lead role in the organization of the festival.

Discussion:

Councillor Flyer asked which organization will be awarded the event. Carol Bendo,

Human Resource Manager indicated that a tender process can be put in place in order that

the process be transparent.
Councillor Sutton stated that the Town has done its job by being a catalyst for Caravan to

grow.

Motion Cal'lied

Rellol't #6

A repOlt by Carol Bendo regarding the Rotary Club' s Pumpkinville. Ms. Bendo stated

that The RotalY Club is in the development stages of a new fall event called Pumpkinville
to be held on Saturday, October 18, 2008 from 11 :00 am to 4:00 pm.

Moved by Councillor Renaud

Seconded by Councillor Fryer

That the report by Carol Bendo, dated August 29, 2008 regarding the Rotary Club' s

Pumpkinville be received;

And further that The Town of Amherstburg approve the use of and waiving fees of $150

for Toddy Jones Pal'k for this new event organized by the Amherstburg RotalY Club.

Motion Cal'lied
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Rellort #7

A report by Carol Bendo regarding Santa' s Workshop. Ms. Bendo indicated that The

River Lights Program is a winter festival. Ms. Bendo requested the placement of a

removable, temporary structure that resembles a Santa' s Workshop in Toddy Jones Park.

Moved by Councillor Bailey
Seconded by Councillor White

That the report by Carol Bendo, dated August 29, 2008 regarding Santa' s Workshop be

received;

That Council approve the placement of a " Santa' s Workshop" structure as part of the

River Lights holiday edition to Toddy Jones Park for the purpose of weekend Santa visits

and children' s activities;

And fUlther that Council SUPPOlt Town ownership of the physical structure to facilitate

sponsorship.

Motion Cal'lied

RellOl't #8

A report by Pamela Malott regarding an extension to the Development Charges Deferral

Policy.

Moved by Councillor Sutton

Seconded by Councillor White

That the report by Pamela Malott, dated August 28, 2008 regarding an extension to the

Development Charges Deferral Policy be received;

And further that Council direct Administration to extend the Development Charge
DefelTal Policy for a period of 1 year set to expire August 1, 2009.

Motion Cal'lied

RellOl't #9

A report by Steve Brown regarding a development charge defelTal request by Norbuilt

Construction.

Moved by Councillor Fryer
Seconded by Councillor White
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That the report by Steve Brown, dated August 28, 2008 regarding a development charge
deferral request by Norbuilt Construction be received;

That Council approve the application for the deferral of development charges as

submitted by Norbuilt Constmction for property located at 510, 512, 514, 516 Golfview

Drive;

And further that By-Law 2008-59 being a By-Law to authorize the signing of an

agreement to defer development charges be taken as having been read three times and

finally passed and the Mayor and the Clerk be authorized to sign same and affix the

Corporate Seal thereto.

Motion Cal'lied

Rellol't #10

A rep0l1 by Steve Brown regarding a request for vanance to the Sign By-Law by
Domino' s Pizza.

Moved by Councillor White

Seconded by Councillor Flyer

That the rep0l1 by Steve Brown, dated August 28, 2008 regarding a request for variance

to the Sign By-Law by Domino' s Pizza be received;

And further that the request to place a portable sign for a three month period, on public
property at the north-west comer of Sandwich Street and North Street intersection be

denied.

Motion Cal'lied

RellOl't #11

A report by Cindy Hazael- Gietz regarding an update on Kennel Licencing.

Moved by Councillor Sutton

Seconded by Deputy Mayor Bailey

That the report by Cindy Hazael- Gietz, dated August 26, 2008 regarding an update on

Kennel Licencing be received;

And that Council direct Administration to enforce By-Law 1998- 57 which requires Dog
Kennels to be registered with the Registry of The Canadian Kennel Club Incorporated;
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